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MINUTES

JOINT COMMITTEE ON STATE BUILDING CONSTRUCTION

December 2, 2016
Room 68-W—Statehouse

Members Present

Senator Kay Wolf, Chairperson
Representative Mark Hutton, Vice-chairperson
Senator Marci Francisco
Senator Laura Kelly
Representative John Alcala
Representative Steve Alford

Staff Present

Shirley Morrow, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Amy Deckard, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Mark Dapp, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Jill Wolters, Office of Revisor of Statutes
David Wiese, Office of Revisor of Statutes
Zach Fridell, Office of Revisor of Statutes
Chris Waggoner, Office of Revisor of Statutes

Chairperson Wolf called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. 

The Chairperson stated to the Committee that during the last meeting, October 5, 2016, 
information was provided by the Department of Administration pertaining to a proposal to open a 
new snack bar located in the Visitor Center of the Statehouse. The Chairperson stated she 
called this meeting to discuss additional information pertaining to the funding for this proposal, 
provided to the Committee after the last meeting. 

Amy Deckard, Kansas Legislative Research Department, detailed the source of moneys 
for this project. She stated the project operates with federal moneys and revenue generated 
from the sale of goods at the snack bar location (Attachment 1 and Attachment 2). Information 
was also provided as to the relationship between the new proposed location and the facility 
currently  in  operation  on  the  third  floor  of  the  Statehouse.  Committee  discussion  of  this 
information followed.

A motion was made by Senator Francisco, seconded by Representative Alford, after 
receiving additional information on the proposed  Capitol  Visitor Center  snack bar,  stating  the 
Committee does not object to the advancement of this project. The motion failed.

http://li.kliss.loc/li/b2015_16/committees/ctte_jt_bldg_constr_1/documents/testimony/20161202_02.pdf
http://li.kliss.loc/li/b2015_16/committees/ctte_jt_bldg_constr_1/documents/testimony/20161202_01.pdf
http://li.kliss.loc/li/b2015_16/committees/ctte_jt_bldg_constr_1/documents/testimony/20161202_01.pdf


Further Committee discussion occurred.

A motion was made by Representative Hutton, seconded by Representative Alford, to 
reconsider the previous motion. The motion passed.

A motion was made by Senator Francisco, seconded by Representative Hutton, after 
receiving  information  pertaining  to  the  revenue  source  for  the cost  of  construction  of  the 
proposed Visitor Center snack bar, stating the Committee does not object to the advancement 
of this project. The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:31 a.m. No further meeting was scheduled.
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